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	1.
	Minutes 
	

	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2007.
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	2
	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	Agreed

Agreed

Agreed


	a) Teaching and Learning Innovation Fund (TALIF)
The four TALIF applications considered in the last meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee have satisfied the conditions set and have now been funded.

b) Online Coursework Submission (OCS) Failure Strategy
The Director of Information Systems Services (ISS) reported to the Committee that having studied the server data a major failure of OCS did not occur in the academic year 2007/08.

In the event of an OCS failure Departmental Administrators (DAs) should be notified and advised to either adopt a manual coursework submission contingency plan or delay the submission deadline. In addition departments should be encouraged to stagger deadlines and avoid deadlines times outside of office hours. This will allow students time to seek advice and support if needed. (Action: RM to relay information to relevant ISS staff )
The Advisory Group for Extenuating Circumstances should be advised of any OCS failure. (Action: RM to relay information to relevant ISS staff )
This information should be passed onto DAs in their meeting in November (Action: RM)

c) Learning Technology Support:
i. Delivering Students’ Assessment of Courses (SACs) through the myEssex student portal

The Director of ISS reported that this is something that ISS are keen to explore. (Action: ACD and RM to meet to discuss further)
The possibility of using Personal Response Systems to record SAC data was discussed and noted as an option. 

ii. The transfer of students from the application portal to the myEssex student portal
The applicant portal was piloted this year and experienced some technical problems in relation to providing electronic information to pre-registration students. As a result one member of staff from Management Information Systems has been assigned to resolve the issues.
iii. Migration from WebCT to Moodle
The migration has started and a number of courses have already been transferred into Moodle. During the migration period WebCT will still be supported.
d) Thematic Review
Work on the searchable database for the Good Practice Catalogue is underway and will be completed for the start of 2008. A printed summary will also be available.
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	3
	Personal Development Planning (PDP)
	

	
	Noted
	The Committee commended new Project Officer (PDP) Claire Revell on her rapid progress.
The Student Union provided the Committee with an update for the ePDP Trainers initiative. Twenty ePDP Trainers have been recruited and their training is underway.

Staff access to the myLife ePortfolio was discussed and the potential for document management and sharing was highlighted. 
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	4
	External Funding Opportunities in Learning and Teaching
	

	
	
	A table was provided demonstrating a direct comparison of external learning and teaching funding secured since 2000 by Russell and 94 Group Institutions. Essex ranked 28 out of 38, which, when compared with institutions of a similar size was deemed a respectable position.

The following recommendations were made:
a) Full utilisation of the new Excellence in Teaching Award to ensure future success with the National Teaching Fellowship Scheme Individual Awards.
b) An infrastructure to be developed to respond to funding calls.
c) The possibility of a collaborative project with Partner Institutions   and regional partners (Cambridge, East Anglia and Anglia Ruskin).
This agenda item will be revisited at the next meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee. 
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	5
	Excellence in Teaching Award
	

	
	
	The Excellence in Teaching Award was established in 2007. The first round of the award attracted a number of applicants of which one group award and five individual prizes were awarded.
The Committee were informed that the selection panel for the next round of awards will include a student member.

The Student Union informed the Committee that the Apple for the Teacher Award is currently being re-structured; new details about the award will be circulated within the next month.
There was a discussion about the possibility of Excellence in Teaching Awards being presented at Graduation. Although some members of the Committee felt graduation should focus on student achievement the majority of the Committee thought this was a good idea. (Action: ACD to discuss at the next University Steering Group)
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	6
	Change Academy 2007
	

	
	
	The Committee were informed about the successful bid for a place on the much sought after Change Academy programme, a joint venture of the Leadership Foundation and Higher Education Academy that facilitates large-scale institutional change and supports projects that make a significant impact on the student experience. The successful bid was put together by Educational Development Services, with representatives from the Research and Enterprise Office, Personnel, and the Students’ Union.
As a result, the University has devised an innovative approach to embedding employability, enterprise and commercial awareness in the student experience through a new student placement scheme called Frontrunners.  The scheme will give students the opportunity to develop skills via paid work placements around campus; the particular value of Frontrunners is that the nature of the placement will be determined by a skills analysis and student will be given opportunities to reflect on and record the skills they have acquired by using the myLife ePortfolio. 
Frontrunners will be the first scheme of its kind in UK higher education and will deal with some of the major challenges faced by all HE institutions.  The aim is that the scheme becomes the sector-wide model for student employment with integrated skills development.
The Committee discussed the scheme at length, with particular emphasis on the scale and roll out of Frontrunners. Phase one will include the set-up and roll out of placements, with phase two focusing on Frontrunners becoming a student managed resource. 

Although the Committee commended the initiative some concern was expressed about Frontrunners undermining existing student placement schemes. The Committee were assured that existing placement schemes have already been considered and will directly feed in to Frontrunners. (Action: JA and RF to discuss in more detail)

	67/07
68/07

69/07

70/07

71/07

	7
	TALIF Final Reports
	

	
	Noted
Noted

Noted
Noted
	a) Professor Andy Downton – Online Coursework Submission Server for Essex University 
The Committee noted the final report received from the project. 

The project was commended on its success and scope for further development was highlighted. 

b) Graham Avery - I. Assess (Intelligent Assessment) Intelligent assessment pilot to support scenario-based learning for inter-professional development in health and human sciences 
The Committee noted the final report received from the project. 

The project was commended on its success.
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	8
	Reports
	

	
	Noted

Agreed

Noted

Noted
Noted
Noted

Noted
	a) Teaching Quality Enhancement Fund (TQEF)
The Committee noted the Action plan received for the TQEF allocations 2007/08.

b) Sub-Committee on e-Learning

The Committee noted the minutes received from the first meeting of the Sub-Committee on e-Learning which took place on 1 October 2007.

A proposed distance learning framework will be submitted for consideration by the Learning and Teaching Committee in January 2008.

Kaplan will be invited to talk at the summer term meeting of the Sub-Committee. The potential to use Kaplan for the Professional Development online training package was highlighted.
Jane Waldron to attend the next Sub-Committee meeting to discuss potential collaborative projects between the University of Essex and Colchester Institute. 
c) Careers Advisory Service

The Committee noted the report received from the Careers Advisory Service.

The Committee commended the CAS for their recent award. The Careers Advisory Service website was awarded first prize during the AGCAS Awards ceremony, for having the best Careers Service website, as judged by a student panel. 

d) Staff Development

The Committee noted the report received from Staff Development.

e) Professional Development 

The Committee noted the report received from Professional Development.

The Committee commended the Professional Development Team for their development of the Postgraduate Certificate in Higher Education Practice (PGCHEP) programme. Eight members of staff successfully graduated in September 2007 and the programme currently has 17 members of staff registered for module 1 and 22 members of staff registered for module 2.
From 2007 Graduate Teaching Assistant’s (GTAs) will be eligible to register for Module 1 of the PGCHEP programme, taken over a two year period instead of the normal 12-months. To date over 40 GTAs have expressed an interest, with the number of registered participants expected to rise. 
The Committee were informed that four of the five academics receiving an Excellence in Teaching Award are graduates from PGCHEP programme.
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	9
	Any other Business
	

	
	Agreed

Agreed
	a) Proof Reading
The Committee were informed that a policy for proof reading practices does not currently exist.

The Committee were informed that the department of Sociology are currently conducting some research on proof reading and would be well placed to advise on future policy.
This will appear as an agenda item for the next Learning and Teaching Committee with Rowena Macaulay (Sociology) invited to attend.
b) Committee Membership
It was agreed that Ceri Watkins (Director of Learning and Teaching, School of Accounting Finance and Management) would replace George Cairns as an appointed member of the Committee. 
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Nicola Billam
Learning and Teaching Officer
October 2007

